Kintsugi, by Stefano Carnazzi
When a bowl, teapot or precious vase falls and breaks into a thousand
pieces, we throw them away angrily and regretfully. Yet there is an
alternative, a Japanese practice that highlights and enhances the
breaks thus adding value to the broken object. Itâ€™s called kintsugi
(é‡‘ç¶™ã•Ž), or kintsukuroi (é‡‘ç¹•ã•„), literally golden (â€œkinâ€•)
and repair (â€œtsugiâ€•). This traditional Japanese art uses a
precious metal â€“ liquid gold, liquid silver or lacquer dusted with
powdered gold â€“ to bring together the pieces of a broken pottery
item and at the same time enhance the breaks. The technique consists
in joining fragments and giving them a new, more refined aspect. Every
repaired piece is unique, because of the randomness with which
ceramics shatters and the irregular patterns formed that are enhanced
with the use of metals. With this technique itâ€™s possible to create
true and always different works of art, each with its own story and
beauty, thanks to the unique cracks formed when the object breaks, as
if they were wounds that leave different marks on each of us. â€¦ Even
today, it may take up to a month to repair the largest and most
refined pieces of ceramics with the kintsugi technique, given the
different steps and the drying time required. The kintsugi technique
suggests many things. We shouldnâ€™t throw away broken objects.
When
an object breaks, it doesnâ€™t mean that it is no more useful. Its
breakages can become valuable. We should try to repair things because
sometimes in doing so we obtain more valuable objects. This is the
essence of resilience. Each of us should look for a way to cope with
traumatic events in a positive way, learn from negative experiences,
take the best from them and convince ourselves that exactly these
experiences make each person unique, precious.

Published at www.awakin.org on Nov 22, 2021

